
1924 Australian Ladies’ Rowing Council meeting 
This conference meeting was held on April 24, 1924 at the Semaphore Palais, South Australia.  

Miss Palmer read letters and motions forwarded by the Queensland councillors referring to the 
1923 conference held at Perth being ruled out of order.  

Proposed by Miss Abercrombie, seconded Miss Palmer that the majority vote in favour of it 
being considered out of order received by the Councillors during the year be confirmed. Carried 
unanimously.  

The motion received re racing clinkers being used in lieu of practice clinkers for future interstate 
contests was also brought forward for consideration.  

Miss Abercrombie moved, seconded Miss Orme that the majority vote received in favour of 
racing clinkers be confirmed. After much discussion a ballot was taken which resulted in six 
voting in favour of racing clinkers and five for the practice type. 

In reference to the A.N.A. Rowing Club's Perth application for affiliation with the Council, Miss 
Orme proposed, seconded Miss Donnell that the affiliation granted by the Councillors be 
confirmed.  

Miss Donnell proposed, seconded Mrs. Bentley that the vote received in favour of affiliation 
being granted the Barcarolle Club, Adelaide be confirmed.  

Miss Oldfield moved seconded Miss Field that the affiliation granted by Councillors to the St. 
Paul Ladies Rowing Club, Bendigo be also confirmed  

The minutes of the meeting referring to the disbanding of the S.A. Ladies Rowing Association 
were read and accepted by the meeting. 

President:     Lady Forster 

Vice Presidents:  Tasmania Mrs. Harry Reed  

Queensland  Mrs. Owen Cowlishaw  

South Australia Mrs. J.D. Elder  

Councillors:  Tasmania  Mrs. C. Robinson, Miss E. Radford 

N.S.W.  Mrs. A. Bentley, Miss E. Field 

Queensland  Miss J.B. Abercrombie, Miss F. Foubister. 

W.A.   Miss L. Orme, Miss D. Kean  

S.A.  Miss J Thomas, Miss M.E. Donnell 
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